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I believe that the “Freedom of Religion” project will restrict our rights rather than defend them, particularly in the case of religious freedom. This was shown to be the case with the persecution of Christian Pastors Daniel Scot and Danny Nalliah in Victoria. It is outrageous that Professor Gary Bouma is one of three people appointed to conduct the review given that he gave evidence for the Islamic Council of Victoria against Pastor Daniel Scot in 2003. How will his opinion be impartial?

Freedom of speech is fundamental to our democratic freedoms. Vilification laws, like the one in Victoria, unfairly limit the freedom of speech and should be opposed. We should be free to disagree with other people’s beliefs even if it causes controversy.

Freedom of association is fundamental to our democratic freedoms. Religious organisations (including religious schools, hospitals and other service delivery agencies) should be exempt from anti-discrimination legislation so they can practise their own values – without being forced to admit or hire people who reject these values.

The rule of law is fundamental to our democratic freedoms. Laws are made by parliaments, which are accountable to the public. Laws are not made by judges although judges have the duty of applying the law. A bill of rights gives judges the power to decide our rights – a role clearly outside their mandate.

Sincerely

Fay ALFORD
